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West Bretton Junior & Infant School

Newsletter

27.2.14

Welcome back to the new half term – we hope that you have had a good break.

Africa

Pupils in KS2 worked with Ken Dunn yesterday afternoon linking their topics with Lesotho. 
Year 5/6 children are studying “Water, water everywhere” and looked at how the villagers in Lesotho get their water. Children in Year 3 /4, who are studying an “Inside out” topic, looked at the diet of the people in Lesotho and the crops that they grow. 

The children also looked at the “perma culture project” that the group will be involved in when we visit Africa next year. This project will enable the villagers to grow a wider variety of food.
We have a new initiative for raising funds for Africa – we are starting a “shoe collection”. Please ask neighbours, friends and family to donate any unwanted shoes, fasten them in pairs and put them in the collecting box outside the school hall. School will receive a small amount per kilo of weight, and all the shoes collected will be sent to Africa to be reused.  
23 Years and Counting!
Tomorrow we shall be saying goodbye to Mrs Hackett - one of our lunchtime supervisors. Mrs Hackett attended school here as a child, and has worked here for 23 years! She deserves a gold medal!  We would like to thank Mrs Hackett for the time that she has given to school and hope that she will leave with happy memories and enjoy her retirement.  
Stepping into her shoes will be her daughter, Mrs Bilton, (previously Mrs Marsden), who we welcome back as she returns to us after a short break. 

Friends of Bretton School
Friends of Bretton School met this week to discuss arrangements for the Easter disco which will be on Friday 11th April 6 – 8.30 p.m. at the village hall. Tickets will be on sale shortly. There will be a further meeting to finalise arrangements on 27th March at 6.30 p.m. 

The January and February 100 Club has been drawn recently by the Student Council and the winners are - January Patrick Murray (lst prize) and Mrs Firth (2nd prize) and February lst prize Mrs Hofton and 2nd prize Mr Grindle. 

Staffing news

We are very pleased to let you know that we welcome Mr Ian Hoyle to our team next week who joins us as our new caretaker. As next week is his induction week, he will not be “meeting and greeting” until the week after. He will be a familiar face to many of our children and families as his daughter Megan attended school here. 
Blue Planet

Mrs Sellens` class will be travelling to Chester tomorrow to visit “Blue Planet” aquarium. Would parents please ensure that Y 5/6 children are in school for 8.20 a.m. We expect to be back at school for 4.45 p.m. 
Part- time places

For those parents who have already registered an interest in a part time place for children who will be 4 between Sept 2014 and August 2015, letters will be sent out very soon. If you have not registered your interest, and would like a part time place, please call into the school office with details. This way we can ensure that you receive a letter. If you have any friends or neighbours who have expressed an interest, please pass this message on to them. Thank you. 
World Book Day
On Friday next week we shall be celebrating World Book Day and we invite children to come to school dressed as a character from a book. The following week we are holding our Book Fair after school from Tuesday to Friday. In the next day or so children will be given a £1 voucher which can be used at the Fair, or at selected booksellers.

After School Clubs

Please return application forms for the Dance and Multisports clubs as soon as possible as both clubs start next week – Dance on Tuesday and Multisports on Thursday this half term. Mrs Stakes will continue to run the netball club on Wednesdays for those children who attended during last half term.
School Closure Information

There seem to be rumours of snow over the next day or two – hopefully that is all they will be, but the following is a reminder of our procedures in the case of bad weather.
As soon as Mrs Womersley has made the decision to close because of the weather,( which is before 7.00 a.m. if possible ), she notifies the local authority website which is immediately updated. The school website is also updated. This is therefore the quickest way to find out if we are open or not.  You can access the information at www.gowild.org.uk by clicking on the school closures and then current school closures, or through the link on our own website www.westbretton.wakefield.sch.uk on the news noticeboard. 

Ridings FM broadcast school closures every 15 minutes if you do not have access to the internet. 

If, during a school day, the weather turns bad, a decision will be made as to whether we will close early.  If this should be the case, parents will be contacted and asked to collect their child straight away. As we only have one phone line at school, it would be appreciated if you would keep this clear for our use. Please make contingency plans so that there is someone available to collect if you work a distance from school.

And finally  ……………………….
The community are welcome to use the school field after school and at the weekends. Although the small gate may appear to be locked, it is in fact open and only “pushed to”.

A reminder for Breakfast Club parents to please ensure they use the village hall car park at all times, and not drop off outside school or by the entrance door.  Thank you – your co-operation is appreciated.   
Attached is a copy of our “Diary Dates” for the next half term.  
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